Village of Tolono Board of Trustees
Regular Meeting
September 15, 2020

The Village of Tolono Board of Trustees (“Board”) met on September 15, 2020.  President Robert Murphy called the meeting to order at 6:31pm.  Roll call found the following trustees present:  Vicki Buffo, Ryan Perry, Jared Ping, Jared Robbins and Terrence Stuber.  Also present was Clerk Brandy Dalton, Public Works Superintendent Matt Graven and Police Chief Justin Levingston.

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Trustee Stuber gave the invocation.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Past and present business owners were present to discuss their concerns regarding the Village allowing food trucks to come into town.  Tom and Beth Swigart talked about ways they support the community from sponsoring ball teams and schools to buying as much as they can local.  Jeff Buckler doesn’t think it’s fair that the food trucks should pay less for an annual permit that the bars have to pay to have Outdoor Café added to their liquor license.  There was some discussion on limiting the amount of times per month or week a food truck can come to town and putting together a care package for new people to town with business information and maybe some coupons from the businesses.

REPORTS
Public Works:
-Graven is waiting to hear back from Richards Tree Service about when he can start doing the tree removals.
-IL Rural Water Association was here today.  They found the leak on Woodworth Drive.  It will have to be hired out to fix.  They also found a small leak in an alley.
-Graven has received the schematics map from Campus Communication Group for the fiber optic internet line installation throughout town.  The maps look fine.  Graven asked if we should have a Franchise Agreement with them like we do with Mediacom and if we can get the service to the pump stations.
-Last week the clutch was slipping out on the air burner.  Brad came in and fixed it Monday.  They are making progress at the dump.  It is a learning process.
-Graven discussed hiring another full-time employee because he needs more help.  When Russell Curry retired, the third full-time position was never filled.  It is budgeted for in the FY 2021 Appropriations.  Graven was told to bring the Board supporting information how another full-time position would help the Village.

Police Department: 
-There is a pre-test for PTI on October 1.  Levingston will work with Michael Bohlen to get him to take the pre-test.   

Treasurer:
[bookmark: _Hlk18935734][bookmark: _Hlk518045263]Motion by Buffo, second by Ping to approve the bills as presented.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Ping, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed. 

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MINUTES
[bookmark: _Hlk43370335]Motion by Stuber, second by Buffo to approve the minutes of the regular session meeting, held September 1, 2020.  Motion passed. 


NEW BUSINESS
Kyle Hayden was present for the Tolono Fire Protection District EMA to discuss upgrading the emergency siren system.  Right now, someone has to physically go to the Fire Station to turn the sirens on.  With so many TFPD members working out of town during the day, sometimes it’s difficult to get someone to turn the sirens on.  The updated system would allow the sirens to be turned on digitally.  The upgrade would include 3 sirens, upgrade everything on the tower, and adding an antenna with the digital upgrade kit.  The cost would be $13,813 and the Village gives $10,000 per year for EMA services, which goes for siren inspections and maintenance, gas and radios.

Motion by Ping, second by Buffo to approve the final pay estimate in the amount of $9951.50 for the 2020 MFT street repairs.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Ping, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.

Motion by Buffo, second by Perry to approve Ordinance 2020-O-22, amending the liquor license ordinance to add Class “B”.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Ping, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.

The Board reviewed the letter for approval of a variance at 1154 County Road 800 N, Tolono.  It was decided that it needed to be kicked back to the Planning and Zoning Board since there is a strong possibility that the Village could annex up to the property.

NUISANCE FILE
Some of the properties need to go to the next step.  Some of the properties need to be looked at by the Board to see if they can come off of the list.  Trustee Robbins will look over the list and check the properties.

The residents at 509 E Main Street wrote a letter responding to the ordinance violation letter they received.  They want the Village to re-grade their yard with the dirt we dumped to fill in their low spot.  The Village had told them we would bring them some dirt to help fill in the low area and gave them the names and numbers of a few contractors that could come re-grade it for them.  The Board believes we should keep pursuing the ordinance because it is their responsibility to take care of the re-grading.

MISCELLANEOUS
President Murphy received an email from a resident in regards to businesses using the recycling bins.  She event sent pictures.  The Board discussed it and decided that the businesses should be able to use them they pay property taxes, as well as sales tax.  Murphy will talk to the business that the email was concerning to ask them to be mindful of how much they dispose of in 1 day.

Trustee Perry asked Graven about the building permit at 103 N. Elizabeth Street.  Perry asked if it was approved by Graven, if it is 2 stories and what the height of it is.

There was some discussion about the property on Central Avenue that put a driveway in and only used PVC for a culvert, so the water is not draining.  Perry said the only thing we can do is make them put in the correct size of culvert.  Graven said there is nothing in the ordinances that states what size a culvert must be.

Graven wants the Board to lower the price on the property at 105 East Daggy Street, so we can get rid of it.  President Murphy said that will not happen yet because there is some interest in it.

Trustee Robbins asked what determines what property belongs to the Village and what belongs to the homeowners associations and who is responsible for maintenance and enforcement.  Marc Miller said that the streets and sidewalks were dedicated to the Village and we maintain those, but the tile & drainage belongs to the HOA.

Motion by Buffo, second by Ping to adjourn the meeting at 8:20pm.  Motion passed. 


Respectfully Submitted,
Brandy Dalton, RMC, CMC
Village Clerk
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